
 

 

Oifig an Stiúrthóra Náisiúnta 
Géaroibríochtaí 

Aonad 4A, Áras Dargan, An Ceantar Theas, 
An Bóthar Míleata, Cill Mhaighneann, Baile 
Átha Cliath 8, D08 NN9V 

Office of the National Director 
Acute Operations 

Unit 4a, the Dargan Building, Heuston 
South Quarter, Military Road, 
Kilmainham, Dublin 8, D08 NN9V 

www.hse.ie 
@hselive 

t 01 795 9959 

e acute.operations@hse.ie 

Oifig an Stiúrthóra Náisiúnta 
Géaroibríochtaí 

Aonad 4A, Áras Dargan, An Ceantar Theas, 
An Bóthar Míleata, Cill Mhaighneann, Baile 
Átha Cliath 8, D08 NN9V 

 

Office of the National Director 
Acute Operations 

Unit 4a, the Dargan Building, 
Heuston South Quarter, Military 
Road, Kilmainham, Dublin 8, D08 
NN9V 

 

www.hse.ie 
@hselive 

t 01 7959972 
e
 acute.operations@h
se.ie 

 

 8th April 2022 

Deputy Jim O’Callaghan 

Dáil Éireann    

Leinster House 

Dublin 2. 

 

PQ 16395/22 - The number of Irish patients suffering from sleep apnoea, by HSE CHO area in tabular form 

 

Dear Deputy O’Callaghan, 

The HSE’s Healthcare Pricing Office (HPO) Hospital In-Patient Enquiry (HIPE) system is a health information 
system designed to collect medical and administrative data regarding discharges from, and deaths in, acute 
public hospitals in Ireland.  All acute public hospitals participate in HIPE. 

With regard to your particular request, I am advised that HIPE can only provide the number of episodes and 
not the number of patients. Therefore, please see attached table of the number of discharges reported to the 
Health Information System (HIPE) with a sleep apnoea diagnosis code, 2015-2020. I wish to advise you that 
the 2021 file is an open file and continually added, the information requested cannot be provided for 2021 as 
of yet. 

I trust this is of assistance to you but unfortunately, the information as you requested it is not available..  
I trust this is of assistance to you.  
 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Carol Ivory 

General Manager,  

Acute Operations 

 


